1132 Suneast Lane, Ste. #5, El Dorado Hills, CA 95762 // Ph: (916) 941-1013 // Fx: (916) 941 - 0256

## Dear Valued Customer,

Thank You for allowing El Dorado Custom Pools to build your pool. Your pool is beautiful and it was a pleasure working with you. Please keep in mind that it takes about six weeks for your water chemistry to get on track. It will be helpful for you to check your water two to three times a week. The following items will be helpful to you and are only a recommendation, as each pool is unique. We are estimating your pool to contain about \_\_\_\_\_\_ gallons of water.

As a service to you we will maintain the pool's chemistry for the first few weeks to ensure proper water chemistry levels are acheived. After this initial phase it will be your responsibility to maintain your new pool chemistry. List below are a few items that will help maintain the pool's water. If you have any questions regarding the use of any of these chemicals in the future, please feel free to contact our office.

- 1. Salt ~ Used in pools equipped with chlorine generators to produce chlorine.
- 2. Chlorine ~ Eliminates algae and sanitizes water.
- 3. Muriatic Acid ~ Lowers PH (add only 1/2 gal. per day)
- 4. Cyaneric Acid ~ Reduces the loss of Chlorine/Stabalizer
- 5. Stain Preventative ~ Redudces scale, calcium & iron deposits
- 6. Algaecide 40% ~ To be used occassionally after heavy rainfall or heavy bathing load to minimize algae growth.

These are only a few of the products you may need to properly maintain your pool. A properly maintained pool will reduce your equipment wear and extend the life of your pool.

A fool proof method of determining your pool's distinct personality is to take a one quart sample of your pool's water to:

Leslie's Pool Supply 431 Blue Ravine Rd. Folsom, CA 95630

Phone: 916-983-4098

Note: Make sure to tell Leslie's if your pool is equipped with a salt generator.

Please remember to follow the directions on each product lable to determine proper useage and precautions noted by the manufacturer. If you have any questions please feel free to contact our office.

Sincerely,

Jackie M. Fleasley

Office Manager
El Dorado Custom Pools & Landscape

